The Planning Board met at the High School with guests present from Hillsboro and Bennington. Eighteen were present including our guest Mr. Kenneth Reynolds and Mr. Collier, Editor of the Hillsboro Messenger.

The discussion was mainly about the dump situation. Bennington faces the same problem that Antrim does and everyone seemed to agree that both of these Towns merge and find a location acceptable to both and solve the situation in this manner. It was brought to the attention of all that by 1971 that burning in open dumps would not be permitted.

Bennington told us that they are looking for an extension of time on the pollution project. A plan has already been set up and approved for Bennington and Antrim sewer project.

Mr. Reynolds gave us a run-down on the activities of the Monadnock Region Association, which was interesting to the Hillsboro members, as they are interested in joining the Association. Mr. Reynolds also told us that they cannot obtain Federal Funds unless they go along with the new plan offered by the Government. The Region's source of funds are from private individuals, companies, gift shops, and banks.

It was a very pleasant and interesting meeting and the consensus of opinion was that this meeting of the joint Boards become at least an annual affair.

We all enjoyed the sociability after the meeting while refreshments were being served.

Medied F. Sudley